Troop Committee/Parent Meeting

March 1, 2020

Meeting convened at 7:14pm

Attendance

Paul Hurney, Ann Jenness, Ilya Rozhansky, Fredrick Mann, Nick Hurney, Nancy Mukundan, Jim Cracraft and Hisham Kader

Minutes

The minutes from the January 26, 2020 meeting were distributed, reviewed and approved unanimously.

Troop Leadership
Mike Matzka, who has lead Advancement for several years, has asked to be relieved of his position.  Nancy Mukundan has taken over the position in the interim, but the troop is seeking a more permanent replacement.

Paul reached out to Mr. Eddie Lorenzana to help with events.

Troop Activities

Camping - The troop plans to camp at Nobscott this weekend (March 7-8).  Three parents and four scouts are confirmed, but still need Chris Balboni to confirm.  The troop has rented a lean-to and will bring tents.

Merit Badges - The troop is conducting an archery event at the Wellesley Recreation Center, March 21, 2-5 p.m.  The total cost is not yet confirmed, but will need to cover costs by charging $20-$30 per participant.  Other troops have been invited to join, which would reduce the troop’s costs and perhaps bring down the price per scout.  The next two troop meetings will offer work on the Archery merit badge, with the thought that the merit badge can be completed on March 21 (assuming the scouts can shoot accurately enough).
Camp Yawgoog – Hisham Kader, Treasurer, has some checks from Scouts who are going.  We have enough scouts to keep our site without having to share with another troop.  Paul Hurney has been reminding Scouts to get their forms and checks in.

National Scout Jamboree - Last two weeks July 2021, at Summit Bechtel Reserve in West Virginia.  By the time of the Jamboree, must be at least age 12, but not over age 18, to attend.  Paul has attended a few times.  It's a lot of fun.

Other Business

Training - Paul Hurney will be sending out reminders to parents to renew their Youth Protection Training, as that’s needed in the next few months.  Some position-specific training programs are also available online for many leadership positions, though some require a class.

Meeting Space - Gary McCabe is on vacation, but asked Paul to remind everyone about the Wellesley Hills Congregational Church proceeding with renovations, which will keep the troop from using its usual meeting space for a time.  The troop may at times be able to use the nice community room.  At the last meeting, Gary suggested the troop make a donation to the church.  The discussion concluded that the funds should be sure to be designated specifically to the church’s capital campaign for its renovations, as the troop benefits from the use of the space.  The troop wants to be sure it is not seen as favoring one religion over another.  A motion was made and passed unanimously for the troop to donate $1,000.  The troop will also contact its families to ask them to donate as well.
Troop Calendar - Nick Hurney announced that he is in the early stages of planning the troop calendar for 2020-2021, working around school vacations, holidays, etc.  He has sent the first cut to the Assistant Scoutmasters for their input.  Nick will talk to the Patrol Leaders to see what they'd like to do for trips/activities.  As per a suggestion at the last meeting, the troop may go skiing.

Advancement – There will be an Eagle Court of Honor the first Sunday in June, for Grayson Hargens.  Paul will check with Arhav Jain’s family to see if that date works for them as well.
We have a new scout - Johannes Eikeboom.  He's been asked to invite a friend.

Treasury - 

Paul reminded parents that if a Scouts wants to attend camp, jamboree, etc. and can't afford it, the troop can help.

Paul asked Hisham to get us a Treasurer's report to include in the minutes.

Meeting adjourned at 7:44 p.m.

